
GreenMount Board of Trustees 
October 18, 2018 
 
Board members present: Angelo Otterbein, Jean Dubose, Desmond Stinnie, Tracy Pietrzak, 
Paul Adams, Brad Cohen, Matt Hankins, Steve Klepper, Emily Levenson, Katie Morris,Colm 
O’Comartun, Shannow Snow, Farooq Sadiq 
 
Others present: Liz Baker, Laura Marsico, Jen Seletzky, Eric Benson (parent) 
 
Minutes:  The September minutes were approved without corrections. 
 
Development Report: Jen reported we are at 27% income and 24% expense for the year. 
Salary expenses are down although insurance expenses have increased due to 
improvements in the building. Facilities expenditures are above budget but we will be 
reimbursed and have to spend the money to get the grants.  We are on track with where we 
were last year and are adhering to the budget. 
  
The financial committee did not have any concerns regarding the 990 and recent audit, and 
both of these documents were approved. 
 
Investment Committee:  Desmond reported the committee met and spoke with Towson 
Wealth management.  They went over quarterly reports and everything is as expected; there 
is a slight gain of 3% for the quarter.  They discussed a potential move to a higher interest 
accounts, however considering all the changes this year they decided to continue with our 
current investments for now.  The committee will be interviewing banks for higher yielding 
instruments and will be working toward presenting something to the board for approval in 
December.  Shannon questioned the possibility of looking into firms that might be more in 
line with the school’s philosophy.  
 
Liz mentioned the need to update the long term plan with the goal to always present a three 
year plan to the community in the January all family meeting. 
 
Admissions Report:  Laura and Kristin met and reported everything is on track so far and the 
school already had the first shadow day.  Laura will wait until November to share two-year 
data as inquires are just starting to come in and she will have more information next month. 
The new website is up and running; any feedback is appreciated. 
 
Laura and Liz reviewed frequent questions from the Glimpses:  
Do we have an anti-bullying policy?  We have an anti-harassment policy as well as the 
advantage of communication in a small school.  We also equip children to work out these 
issues when possible. 
How do we handle discipline/classroom management?  Pillars, responsive classroom (the 
group sets norms and expectations), rare behavior reflections - our goal is for kids to learn 
and grow from any concerns. 
How do our children do on standardized testing?  We teach our children the skills to be able 
to take the tests.  They currently take practice tests and do well on them, although it is 
important to continue to practice these skills. 
Diversity?  Addressing inclusion and diversity is our goal for professional development this 
year. 
High teacher turnover?  Several teachers had life circumstances that have necessitated a 
move. Turnover can seem more significant in a small school. 
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Last week’s Glimpse of GreenMount had the largest attendance so far including several 
drop-ins.  The majority of people learn about GMS from word of mouth.  Laura requested we 
remember to share on social media as well as to attend the open house 11/11 from 1-3PM 
and to try to attend a Glimpse of GreenMount.  The “temperature” of the events has changed 
over the past few years and parents come in with very pointed questions. 
 
Communications Committee:  Paul met with Laura and they are trying to be purposeful about 
targeting audiences.  Laura is following the advertising that Jill started last year.  All of the 
marketing in the timeline is up to date.  Laura reached out to parents to write different 
articles each month.  She would like to explore google analytics and the possibility of getting 
a marketing intern to reach out to alumni and develop more frequent use of social media. 
Other recent events included a parent representative at the Baltimore Farmers’ Market and a 
pop-up play date with a prior teacher and many friends making mud pies in the natural 
playground.  Laura is investigating other advertising and we discussed how anyone can 
individually post with Next Door at no cost.  Angelo requested weekly reminders to post on 
social media as well as the option for parents to review GMS on several different websites. 
 
Development Report:  Jean reported Johns and Mary have again agreed to chair the Fund 
for GreenMount.  Gray met with class liaisons to review expectations for each liaison and 
timelines, and our goal is to reach 100% parent participation.  We will be receiving our letter 
requesting support with a note from the liaison in the mail soon.  The teachers and staff are 
again the first group to reach 100% participation!  The development committee 
recommended a goal for the board to give their pledges or gifts at the beginning of the year 
so we can reach 100% participation before asking the community, at this point that means 
the goal is for our pledges to be made by the end of this month. 
 
Jill left meticulous notes and we are following her timelines (only about a week behind). 
Again, we received a generous commitment from Angelo and Lauren.  They will contribute 
$1000 for each class that reaches 100% parent participation, in addition they will match any 
increased giving up to $5000.  We have already reached 50% of our grant goal and 9% of 
our cash goal.  Laura mentioned that Johns and Jean will be leaving at the end of the year 
and we will need to start planning for the transition in leadership for next year.  Gray has also 
started looking at potential candidates for the development director. 
 
Campus Planning:  Shannon reported that the storm drain was scoped and no problems 
were found.  They also looked at a sanitary line underneath the building in the staff bathroom 
- there was no clean out pipe and another pipe was disconnected.  We will need the city to 
come out and scope all the pipes to get more information.  
 
Yesterday GMS had a meeting with DGS, rec and parks, office of real estate and John 
Mannakin.  The new DGS contact did not think we would have to buy the building and 
believed we would be able to continue to lease.  We asked to add the green space to the 
lease and the city discussed five year terms with 2 five year options to extend.  Jean 
mentioned the need to be cautiously optimistic as the DGS contact made it clear that it was 
not his decision.  If DGS agrees, we will need to consider community input regarding use of 
the green space before presenting a plan to Park and Recs  
 
Next steps:  confirm that DGS agrees to lease, then bring in architect to work on a 
conceptual plan before presenting to park and recs.  Shannon is concerned that the park 
land may not be able to be transferred to the new lease in time for renewal and we may 
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need to work on just renewing our current lease for now and add the park land in the future. 
Laura mentioned Heather has also done a lot of work engaging with the city. 
 
 
Governance Committee:  The committee met and reviewed a timeline for the year, including 
soliciting board members and staff for names of potential candidates in October and 
developing a list of candidates in November.  We asked that board members email any 
ideas for potential candidates to Johns by 10/31.  We asked Liz to post an inquiry in the 
newsletter asking if anyone in the community wanted to nominate him/herself or someone 
else, and if so to email Johns by 10/31.  We also emailed Laura regarding new board 
members and will add her ideas to our list of potential candidates. 
 
To better understand the current expertise of the board and know where we need more 
representation, we passed around a spreadsheet detailing various attributes and asked each 
member to update their information.  A suggestion was made to include neighborhoods on 
the matrix as it would be nice to have a parent from Remington serve on the board. Another 
suggestion was made to include non-parent members when soliciting names for candidates. 
 
We discussed that Johns will be leaving next year and there are only 2 other board members 
on the committee.  Ideally we would like 1-2 more members to join this year.  The committee 
will meet again in November. 
 
CO-OP Committee:  Brad lead a discussion to develop goals and asked the board:  What 
tangible goals do we want the co-op to accomplish this year?  Why is the co-op important to 
you...what have you gotten from the co-op? Some of the answers including keeping up with 
the facilities work, connecting skills of parents with needs of the school, wanting parents to 
want to be here to do their co-op hours and gaining a lot of social interactions.  We 
discussed how some parents buy out their hours and the potential to consider tiering the fee. 
We also discussed the need to help parents find their opportunities within the school with the 
potential for the committee to interview incoming parents for skills.  The summer co-op 
survey has information about parental interests but not all parents fill it out.  Desmond asked 
about a place for parents to go to learn about or sign up for co-op jobs.  Laura mentioned 
how there used to be a parent who organized the co-op but it has become a much bigger job 
and is a major part of our school.  Shannon discussed how finding out about parent skills 
needs to be tied to admissions. 
 
Head of School Report: Hires are complete!  The process took longer than anticipated and 
Liz is very grateful for everyone’s patience.  Liz specifically gave “huge thanks” to Ms. Elaine 
and Ms. Tanza who took on a lot of extra responsibility.  The prolonged process had a big 
impact on the admin team who will need to rebuild and redefine roles moving forward.  A 
new administrative assistant will be starting Monday, Ms. Tristan started for 3/4th grade Math 
and Language Arts and Mr. Marty started as a long term sub for Ms. Allison. 
 
In two weeks we will have our one month visit from the AIMS accreditation team.  The Head 
of School from the Evergreen School in D.C. will lead the team, another head of school is on 
the team, and there will be three other members from small schools.  Liz will present a 
summary to the board at the next meeting.  On Tuesday, December 4th at 5PM there is a 
reception at GMS where we will meet the members of the accreditation team.  They will start 
in the AM on Wednesday, December 5th for 3 days.  
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Liz will take into account the decreased enrollment and make any necessary adjustments to 
the strategic financial plan.  She has been really busy playing “catch up” and getting things 
done.  The kids are happy and the middle school students are excited for the dance 
tomorrow.  Study halls have been added to all middle school grades and Liz is impressed 
with how the kids, especially 6th grade, are utilizing their time. 
 
Liz gave kudos to the amazing faculty who are taking care of kids socially, emotionally and 
academically.  Katie mentioned the need to have a teachers report at the next meeting. 
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